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Essex Care Association
Draft Letter to MPs Re: Implications of the Autumn Budget for Social Care
General ECA Members

Dear [insert name of MP],
Re: Implications of the Autumn Budget for Social Care
I am writing to you as a local provider of adult social care services in your constituency concerning the need to urgently address the implications of the Autumn Budget 2024 on the social care provider market. I am deeply concerned that the financial pressures introduced in this Budget, if not fully addressed, could undermine the stability and sustainability of social care services locally and nationally. Our sector faces a significant challenge due to the Budget’s mandated increases in wage costs starting in April 2025:
· National Living Wage will rise by 6.7% to £12.21, with younger workers’ rates up by 16.3% to £10 and apprenticeships by 15.2% to £8.60.
· Employer National Insurance (NI) contributions will increase by 1.2%, with a lowered threshold of £5,000 (equivalent to 8 hours at the new NLW rate). This change will add approximately £615 per employee for 95-100 % of staff employed for providers.
· The impacts are considerable and we estimate the increase in wage costs will range from 9.5%- 10.5% for employers in Social Care.
While the additional wage increases are essential to retain and attract talent, the resulting costs place severe financial strain on providers, many of whom already operate within fixed fees set by Local Authorities. Unlike industries such as leisure or retail, where businesses can adjust prices to offset increased expenses, social care providers largely rely on Local Authority fees to maintain financial sustainability. 
This dynamic creates substantial challenges for providers, many of whom lack the resources to cover these rising costs. Without sufficient support, the impact on the sector could be devastating, potentially leading to:
· Provider Closures: Increased wage costs may drive some providers out of the market. 
· Workforce Attrition: Providers currently paying above the National Living Wage of £11.44 may be forced to revert to the new £12.21 minimum, leading to high attrition as workers seek higher-paying roles in other sectors.
· Negative Outcomes for Service Users and Increased Pressure on the NHS: Disruptions in care services will inevitably impact the vulnerable populations we serve, placing additional strain on local healthcare systems. 
We also note with concern that, while NHS employers will be compensated for the increased NI contributions, there has been no commitment to do the same for social care providers. This discrepancy undermines our shared goal of aligning the support structures for both health and social care, as emphasized in the Darzi report - separating social care reform from NHS support will prevent us from achieving effective and sustainable outcomes for those relying on these services. 
In this context, we are asking for assurance that these additional wage costs, starting in April 2025, will be fully funded to support the sector’s stability. Such a commitment would go a long way toward alleviating the current uncertainty and helping providers make sound decisions for the future. 
The implications for the services we are providing in your constituency are as follows…..
You could mention:
· Where you are located
· How many people you support (or how many hours)
· How many people you employ
· An estimate of the impact on your wage bill
· How reliant you are on Local Authority contracts
· Any other relevant factors

Yours Sincerely


[Care Provider name]
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